North American Numbering Council (NANC)

c/o Columbia Institute for Tele-Information

Columbia Business School

1A Uris Hall

3022 Broadway

New York, NY 10027-6902

August 8, 2005

Mr. Thomas Navin 

Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 Twelfth Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

RE: Recommendation for Improving Toll Free Service
Dear Mr. Navin:

In June 2004, the Ordering and Billing Forum (OBF) SMS/800 Number Administration Committee (SNAC) completed a process improvement proposal to diminish the potential of service outages for toll free service customers resulting from unauthorized or inadvertent porting of toll free numbers.  On October 29, 2004, the OBF/SNAC via ATIS Ex Parte correspondence to the FCC (CC Docket 86-10) submitted the proposed changes to the Industry Guidelines for Toll Free Number Administration.  The FCC then asked the NANC to review this proposal and the NANC, in turn, established an expert Issues Management Group (Toll Free IMG or TF IMG) to conduct the review.  The NANC’s TF IMG met to assess the proposal in sessions with experts until the OBF/SNAC took the proposal back for further enhancement.  The NANC’s TF IMG recommenced work in May 2005. The TF IMG submitted the attached report at the NANC’s July 19, 2005 meeting.  The NANC adopted the IMG’s report and recommendation.  The purpose of this letter is to transmit the report and recommendation to the Commission.

The IMG’s proposal can substantially reduce inadvertent porting.  Toll free customers will have the option to control the highest level of Responsible Organization (Resp Org) change security through a written directive.  The SMS/800 Help Desk will continue to make Resp Org changes without service interruption, but with customer notification in accordance with the written directive.  The Resp Orgs will have a window of opportunity to mitigate any “mistakes,” customer-initiated or otherwise, with an additional day in the process.  The code number “00”signifies that the additional safeguard should be used at the customer’s direction.  It will only effect Help Desk changes which are less than one percent of all Toll Free changes.

Implementation of the IMG’s proposal would require an interpretation or modification of the Commission’s “anti-marketing” rule.  Since the rule was adopted to protect the customer from certain re-marketing efforts, it would be reasonable to infer an exception when the customer makes it clear that it does not want the rule applied in specified situations.  Such an application of the rule may only require the FCC to interpret the existing rule.  Alternatively, a timely change of the rule to accomplish the same result would satisfy the NANC goal.

After a suitable interpretation or modification of the rule, the NANC recommends that the FCC then direct the SMS Management Team (SMT) to:

1)  Change the SMS/800 Tariff language to support a four (4) business day turnaround for SMS/800 Help Desk Resp Org changes for toll free numbers that are coded as “00”  numbers.

2)  Allow changes to the SMT Tariff so that the “00” coded numbers are deemed to be consistent with the  NASC (Number Administration Service Center) and Anti-Marketing rules, so they can allow the SMS/800 Help Desk vendor to alert the incumbent Resp Org of requested Help Desk changes before they are completed.

If you or your staff wishes to discuss the IMG recommendation or require further information, please contact me at (212) 854-7576.

Sincerely,

 /Signed/


Robert C. Atkinson

NANC Chair

cc:
Narda Jones, FCC


Cheryl Callahan, FCC

Regina Brown, FCC


Marilyn Jones, FCC
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OBF/SNAC Co-Chairs

